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Contact Details:Tel: 01248 388555     Email:Confuciusinstitute@bangor.ac.uk 

 

NEWSLETTER   
February 2013 

 

On February 2nd, a Chinese Spring Festival Gala and China Day Activity 

were organized jointly by the Confucius Institute at Bangor University 

and the Chinese Students and Scholars Association (CSSA) in Bangor 

University. About 150 people took part in the activities. Professor John  

G Hughes, Vice-Chancellor of Bangor University，

Professor Phil Molyneux, Dean of College of 

Business, Law, Education and Social Sciences, 

Bangor University, Mr. Zhengwang Jiang, First 

Secretary at Education Section of Embassy of the P. 

R. China, Dr. Xinyu Wu, Director of International 
Education Centre, Dr Wei Shi, Director of Confucius 

Institute, and Prof. Liying Zhang, Co-Director of the 

Institute attended the celebration. Professor John G 

Hughes first wished everyone a happy Chinese New 

Year in his speech, and also referred to the Launch 

Ceremony of Confucius Institute 4 months ago, the 

future development of the Institute and its future work 

for the promotion of Chinese culture. 

 

Chinese students from Bangor University played 

Chinese martial arts, hip-hop, Chinese folk songs and 

short sketch directed themselves reflecting the study 

and life of Bangor University students. Confucius 

Institute specially invited the performance group from 

Confucius Institute at London South Bank University 

to show the wonderful Chinese martial arts, Chinese 

folk music, Chinese folk songs and Chinese dances. 

There was a short talk between the directors of 

the Confucius Institute at Bangor, Mr. Zhengwang 

Jiang, First Secretary at Education Section of Embassy 

of the P. R. China, Mr. Jiang Tao and Dr. Zhi Zhang 

from CSSA Birmingham and the colleagues from the 

Confucius Institute at London South Bank University 

when they had the chance to share ideas and discuss 

future cooperation.  
 

Ｍr Min Sun, Third Secretary EducationSection, Embassy of P.R.China, Professor 

Phil Molyneux, Dean of College of Business, Law, Education and Social Sciences, 

Bangor University， Dr Xinyu Wu, Director of International Education Centre, 

Professor John G Hughes, Vice-Chancellor, Bangor University, Prof. Liying Zhang , 

Co-Director of Confucius Institute at Bangor University, Ｍr Zhengwang Jiang, First 

Secretary EducationSection, Embassy of P.R.China. 

Chinese Spring 

Festival Gala 
 

By Liying Zhang and Yan Li 

Celebrating the Chinese New Year 
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1, Professor John G Hughes, Vice-Chancellor, 
Bangor University, delivering a speech. 

2, Professor Phil Molyneux delivering a speech. 
3, Dr Wei Shi, Director of Confucius Institute at 
Bangor University. 
4, Yan LI, the new Chinese teacher at 
Confucius Institute pacitipating in the activity 
the next day after her arrival at Bangor. 
5, Student playing Chen Tai Chi. 
6, Enthusiastic audience in the hall. 

7, Ms Bei LI Dancing, teacher from the 
Confucius Institute at London South Bank 
University 

8, Dr Zhi Zhang，President of CSSA 

Birmingham，Ｍr Zhengwang Jiang, First 

Secretary EducationSection, Embassy of 
P.R.China. Prof. Liying Zhang , Co-Director of 

Confucius Institute at Bangor University，Dr 

Wei Shi, Director of Confucius Institute at 

Bangor University, Mr Jiang Tao, Secretary of  

CSSA Birmingham，Mr Chunwang Jia, 

chairman of CSSA Bangor. 
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As part of the celebrating activities for the 2013 Chinese 

Spring Festival, the culture week in Anglesey Special School 

cannot be missed, because the activity is for seventy disabled 

kids aged from 5 to 19. The local media Daily Mail covers 

the three-day event. Anglesey Island is the British nearest 

island to Ireland. It might be new to you, but to British locals 

it’s a hot tourist destination, just as Hainan Island to Chinese. 

Prince Williams and his wife Kate live on the Island and his 

helicopter squad are stationed there. From February 6th to the 

8th, the Confucius Institute of Bangor University staged a 
three-day Chinese culture week for the kids in Ysgol 

Arbennig Ynys Mon - Ysgol Y Bont - Anglesey Special 

School. The activity is given great importance by the two 

parties: Prof. Liying Zhang, Co-director of the Confucius 

Institute, visited the school before the event to study the 

environment and the students’ conditions. She also consulted 

with headmaster of the special school, and made a three-day 

activity with Ms Lowri Frewell, co-ordinator of the event. 

At the beginning of the event, kids showed to their Chinese 

teacher all kinds of things with Chinese elements that they 

had prepared, including plum blossom，handmade dragon, 

and paper snake for the year of the snake, which are all 

taught by Ms Lowri Frewell. Prof. Zhang introduced the 
customs of Chinese Spring Festival to the students and raised 

questions along the way, and to her happy surprise the 

students could answer most questions. Of course any correct 

answer would be awarded, so every time a question was 

raised, there were countless raised hands. A child who had 

great difficulty in walking came to the event by cab paid by 

the government. A person in charge told us that he wanted a 

national flag of China, and we found one for him. When we 

took pictures with him, he raised the flag with all his 

strength. And when we ate dumplings together, he tried very 

hard to use chopsticks and lifted one with the help of Ms. LI 
Yan, and all of us applauded for him. 

 

Though we knew it would be hard to make dumplings, we 

still decided to do the job instead of buying ready-made 

dumplings, so as to give the kids an opportunity to  

experience how to make dumplings. It was even harder for 
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The Chinese Culture Week in North Wales Special School by Confucius Institute of 

Bangor University Attract Media Attention 

By Liying Zhang, Translated by GAO Jing 

the students of the special school: some could not hold 

chopsticks, and some couldn’t nip the dumpling wrappers,but 

they participated with enthusiasm. On the last day after 

dumplings were made, we held a competition to pick 

dumpling with chopsticks. Several teachers also joined in 

under the invitation of the students. 

 

The three-day event combined “action” with 

“quietness”. “Action” covers Tai-chi quan, long fist, and fan 

dance. In the following days after the students learned how to 
salute in martial art, they often greet us with a martial art 

salute and a Chinese “nihao”. Long fist should be practiced 

with shouts, and this was what the kids liked the most. Tai-

chi required squatting, and the students would tried very hard 

to do it regardless of their disability. Girls liked the fan dance 

best, especial a kid with sight problem. The pink color of the 

fan attacked her a lot, and she followed Ms. LI Yang closely 

to learn the dance. 

 

The “quiet” part of the event included painting and 

calligraphy. We drew pandas and Beijing opera facial masks 
taught during the day. Many kids were quite gifted in 

painting and all kinds of pandas and facial masks appeared. 

Big kids liked calligraphy and when they were taught by 

Prof. Zhang, reporters of Daily Mail came and took photos. 

On the last day, master student in music from Bangor 

university PENG Yitong performed Gu’zheng, and many 

students walked up to try the instrument with curiosity. 

 

When the three-day event was drawing to a close, 

people were still very excited. The students would greet us 

with Chinese “nihao” and martial arts salute. At the end Prof. 

Zhang issued certificates of the Confucius Institute to the 
students and asked them to stamp the certificate by 

themselves, and they couldn’t wait to see Lowri writing their 

names on the certificates. The head of the school extended 

his gratitude to the Confucius Institute, saying that it 

was not easy to see that the children were so excited 

during the event, and hopes that we could come again. 
He wished all happy Chinese new year in Chinese. 
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3. The second from the left is Ms Lowri Frewell, the 

child in middle has great difficulty in walking and his 

came by cab paid by the government. He likes the 

national flag of China a lot. 
 

4 Prof. Zhang taught Chinese Kong Fu to the 

students. Thought many students could squat, they 

tried their best to learn. 

 

5. LI Yang taught fan dance to students. Actually the 

little girl could see far. 

1. At the beginning of the 

event, kids showed to their 

Chinese teacher all kinds of 

things with Chinese 

elements that they had 

prepared, including plum 

blossom，handmade 

dragon, and paper snake for 

the year of the snake, 

which are all taught by Ms 

Lowri Frewell. 
It’s a generalisation, I 

know, but when we have 

world beating technologies 

and world beating products 

we tend not to shout about 

it enough – we hide our 

collective ‘lights’ under the 

proverbial 

 

2. They were learning 

Chinese Kung Fu. Long fist 

practiced with shouts was 
what the students liked the 

most. 
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1,2. Students liked calligraphy 

best. 

 

3, Pandas and Beijing opera facial 
masks were the Chinese elements 

that the students learned during 

the event, and they were gifted in 

painting. 

 

4, LI Yang taught children how to 

stir dumpling fillings. The job is 

not easy to him, because he could 

hold the chopsticks with his 

hands. 

 

5, It was no easy job for them to 
nip the dumpling wrappers and 

put the fillings inside. 

 

6, LI Yang helped students with 

holding difficulty to eat 

dumplings with chopsticks. 

 

7, Eat dumplings game. 

 

8, These two students made two 

red lanterns with their own 
efforts. 

 

9, Master student in music from 

Bangor university PENG Yitong 

performed Gu’zheng, and many 

students walked up to try the 

instrument with curiosity. 

 

10, At the end Prof. Zhang issued 

certificates of the Confucius 

Institute to the students and asked 

them to stamp the certificate by 
themselves, and they couldn’t 

wait to see Lowri writing their 

names on the certificates. 

 

11, Ms Lowri Frewell. Prof. 

Zhang. 
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The Mayor of Bangor 

of North Wales 

greeting a Happy 

Chinese New Year in 

Chinese! 
 

Confucius Institute at Bangor University has been opened 

officially at September 2012. During the Chinese Spring Festival 

of 2013, Confucius Institue has organized series of wonderful 

celebration activities lasting for two weeks. On Febuary 12th 
2013, the third day of the Chinese Lunar New Year, a Chinese 

New Year Party was held jointly by the Confucius Institute at 

Bangor University and the North Wales Chinese School at 

Rathbone, the building of International Development of Bangor 

University. Member of Parliament Bryn Hughes, the Mayor of 

Bangor and his wife, Professor Dermot Cahill, Head of the Law 

School at Bangor University, Mr. Andrew Lui, Headteacher of 

North Wales Chinese School, Dr. Wei Shi, Director of Confucius 

Institute, and Professor Liying Zhang, Co-Director of the Institute 

attended the celebration. More than 150 people took part in the 

activities, including several colleagues from the Business School, 

the Media School, the Law School and the Modern Languages 
School at Bangor University, enthusiasts keen on Chinese culture 

and economy from the legal profession, the business community 

and the education sector of Bangor, as well as teachers and 

students from North Wales Chinese School. 

 

Member of Parliament Bryn Hughes, the Mayor of Bangor was 

invited to deliver a speech first. MP Bryn Hughes felt very happy 

that the Chinese New Year Party this year was held in Bangor. 

Since Bangor was a University City, the Chinese New Year 

celebrations had been usually carried out in the city of Llandudno 

nearby with more residents. And because of the cooperation with 
Confucius Institute at Bangor University, the Chinese New Year 

Party of 2013 was moved to Bangor. During the conversation 

with Professor Liying Zhang, Co-Director of Confucius Institute, 

MP Bryn Hughes was deeply gratified by the Confucius 

Institute’s efforts to spread Chinese culture in Bangor and 

indirectly enhance the influence of Bangor City through various 

activities. Therefore MP Bryn Hughes specially learned a “Happy 

New Year” greeting in Mandarin from Ms Yan Li, a new Chinese 

teacher from Confucius Institute who had just arrived for ten 

days, and he wished a better future for Confucius Institute in his 

address. 

 
Professor Dermot Cahill, Head of the Law School at Bangor 

University made a speech on behalf of Bangor University. Prof. 

Dermot had put a lot of effort for the construction of Confucius  

By Liying Zhang and Yan Li 
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Group photo with the Mayor of Bangor City, from 
left to right: Ms Yan Li, Chinese teacher at 

Confucius Institute, Dr. Wei Shi, Director of 
Confucius Institute, Member of Parliament Bryn 
Hughes, the Mayor of Bangor and his wife, Professor 
Liying Zhang, Co-Director of the Institute and Mr. 
Andrew Lui, Headteacher of North Wales Chinese 
School. 

Institute. Without his help, there couldn’t be a significant 

expansion of Confucius Institute office space from 2 small rooms 

to the much larger premises of 6 offices, 1 meeting room, 2 50 
square meters’ big classrooms, a kitchen, a bathroom and a small 

storage. In his speech, Professor Cahill spoke about the huge 

interest there has been in the cultural events run by the Institute 

since its inception last September, and he drew the audience's 

attention to the upcoming programme of events which will take 

place during 2013, including a Kite flying Festival; an exhibition 

of Mervyn Rowe paintings of Chinese landscape scenes; the 
delegation of local School Principals which the Institute is 

organizing to travel to China and other cultural events including 

calligraphy, Tai Chi, etc.  He encouraged the audience to keep in 

contact with the Institute and he hoped to see many of them at the 

Institute's programme of 2013 events during the coming months. 

Dr. Wei Shi, Director of Confucius Institute couldn’t help 

recalling his PhD time at Cambridge in his speech, and he said 

the atmosphere of the New Year Party made the feeling of home 

come back to him again. Professor Liying Zhang, Co-Director of 

the Institute expressed her thanks to the parties who had 

supported Confucius Institute a lot. She said that our Confucius 
Institute was officially launched on 10 September last year. After 

that, We had got strong support from many people, form the 

Chinese community, the University, the Law school, Modern 

Languages, and many Local people. Specially she’d like to thank 

Mr Andrew Lui, Ms Fang from the North Wales Chinese School, 

their teachers , students and their parents. Dr. Wei Shi, Director 

of the  Institute, Dermot, Dean of the Law school, for the 

significant expansion of office space, newsletters, and other 

work, Bill and Nerys,for the financial affairs, Ying Yan, for 

Chinese Teaching, Chao Ji,for her efficient and professional 

administrative work, Clive Jones and his team, for their work of 

office renovation, and of course, strong support from the Vice-
Chancellor,Professor John G Hughes and Dr Wu. She also 

thanked local primary and middle school headmasters and 

teachers, local business men, artists, and volunteers from the 

Chinese Students and Scholars Association (CSSA) in Bangor 

University, who had been dedicated to help the activities 

organized by Confucius Institute. Finally Professor Zhang wished 

everyone a happy Chinese new year on behalf of Confucius 

Institute Headquarter and China University of Political Science 

and Law, the Chinese partner university of Confucius Institute at 

Bangor University. 
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After the distinguished guests’ addresses, students from 

Bangor University and North Wales Chinese School began 

to perform. Their performances of Chinese martial arts, 

hip-hop, Chinese zither and songs got cheers from time to 

time. Chinese School students performed in Chinese. Some 

of them were of Chinese descent, but were born in UK, 

therefore it was rather difficult for them to study Chinese. 

When they read poetry in pure Mandarin, all the audience 

applauded. Chinese buffet started at the same time of 

performance, after which there was a raffle, and more than 
60 prizes were drawn out. There was also a charity auction 

of flowers at the end of party. The Chinese New Year 

Party ended in a peaceful atmosphere. 

 
1,2, MP Bryn Hughes, the Mayor of Bangor delivering a speech and greeting a “Happy 

Chinese New Year” and “Good Luck in the Year of Snake” in Chinese! MP Bryn 

Hughes is learning “Happy New Year” in Mandarin from Ms Yan Li, Chinese teacher 
from Confucius Institute. 

3, Professor Dermot Cahill, Head of the Law School at Bangor University making a 
speech on behalf of Bangor University and promoting actively the events run by 
Confucius Institute. 

4,Dr. Wei Shi, couldn’t help recalling his PhD time at Cambridge in his speech. 
5,Prof. Liying Zhang, expressed her thanks to the parties who had supported Confucius 
Institute a lot. 

 

 

 

 

6, Decorated the stage. 
7,Mr. Andrew Lui, Headteacher of North Wales Chinese 
School. delivering a speech and greeting a “Happy Chinese 
New Year” 
8, Sword performance by a Bangor University student. 
9,Poetry reading in Chinese by two British studends studying 

Chinese. 
10, Prof.Zhang , Mr  Ryhs Howard Huges, Cae Top School,  
Miss Ann Parkinson, Headmaster of St.Gerard’s School, and 
her colleague. 
11, Bangor University students’ performances won the 
applause of the entire audience. 
12, Chinese buffet during the party. 
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The Mayor of Bangor 

of North Wales 

greeting a Happy 

Chinese New Year in 

Chinese! 
 

Chinese New Year Activities on 5
th 

February in Mochdre Infants 

School in Colwyn Bay 
 

By Liying Zhang and Yan Li 

On 29th January 2013, recommended by Dr. Wu, Director of 

International Department，Ms Natalie Williams from Mochdre 

Infants School came to the Confucius Institute at Bangor University 

accompanied by Dr. Wei Shi, Director of the Confucius Institute to 

have a discussion with Prof. Liying Zhang, Co-Director of the 

Confucius on the China Week activities. Their discussion gave 
many pointers to how Bangor’s Confucius Institute could inform 

Mochdre’s young people effectively about China and Chinese New 

Year,  

 

On 5th February, Natalie picked up Prof. Liying Zhang and Ms Yan 

Li at Bangor and drove to Mochdre Infants School in Colwyn Bay. 

Prof. Zhang explained how Chinese people celebrate the Spring 

Festival in China, with a Powerpoint presentation. When it came to 

how to ‘pay the New Year call’, Natalie showed the men’s gesture, 

while Prof. Zhang showed the women’s gesture. Some boys and 

girls were taught to imitate the gestures. Then Prof. Zhang made an 
introduced the red packet. In China, during the Spring Festival, 

juniors will greet seniors, while seniors will give juniors some gift 

money to wish them safety in the coming year. The students who 

paid New Year’s calls to Prof. Zhang all got red packets. Prof. 

Zhang then began to introduce Chinese money and the differences 

between Chinese and British counting gestures. Later Prof. Zhang 

told the young people about the Spring Festival, symbolizing the the 

end of the old lunar, year , with a new lunar year, the Year of the 

Snake, having begun.. Prof. Zhang asked the young people what 

their animal signs were.  The twelve Zodiac Animals, called 12 

Shuxiang, is a popular way of counting one's age in China. They are 

rat, ox, tiger, rabbit, dragon, snake, horse, sheep, monkey, rooster, 
dog and boar. All of them are male animals, because female 

animals often have bad meaning, like greedy pig, and cow means a  

horrible or rude woman. The year, in which one is born, 

corresponds to one of the 12 Zodiac Animals. So, the Zodiac 

Animal is a person’s Shuxiang. 
 
The Spring Couplet, also called “Couplet”, is a special form 

of literature in China. To paste the Spring Couplet is one of 

the Chinese Spring Festival customs. Prof. Zhang kindly 

asked the kids where the Spring Couplet should be pasted. 

Some answered ‘on the wall’,; ‘on the window’ said others. 

The young person with the correct answer (i.e. on the door) 

got a Chinese knot as a prize. 

 

Prof. Zhang also introduced jiaozi. On New Year’s Eve, the 

whole family will sit together to make jiaozi and celebrate 

the Spring Festival. The shape of jiaozi is like gold ingot 

from ancient China. The tradition of having jiaozi is very 
important,even essentuakl, during the Spring Festival. 

Chinese people eat jiaozi with chopsticks which Prof. Zhang 

taught the students how to use.. In the chopsticks game, the 

young person who successfully picked up a chess piece with 

chopsticks got a Chinese national flag as a prize. 

 

After introducing Chinese New Year Activities, pointing to a 

world map, Prof. Zhang asked the young people where China 

was. Many raised their hands, and the one who answered 

correctly got a Chinese national flag. The next question was 

about the Capital of China, with four options including 
Shanghai, Beijing, Guangzhou and Xi’an. Finally, a correct 

answer was given after two failure, 

 

Students with Chinese elements in hand, such as the Spring Couplets, Chinese national flags, Chinese 

knots, red lantern, panda, character ”fu” and even the Labor Newspaper from China. 
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Then Prof. Zhang asked which animal could only be found in 

China?  “Panda!” A kid answered quickly. “How tiny is a new-

born panda?” All the kids gesticulated and were shocked when 

they saw the real tiny new-born panda in the picture.  

 

“Which opera is most famous in China?” The last question was 

quite difficult for such small young people, so Prof. Zhang 

gave them a hint saying that the most famous opera in China 

was related with the city of 2008 Olympic Games. One guessed 

“Peking Opera” and got the biggest prize of a 3D 2013 
calendar. 

 

 After a short rest, all the students and teachers went to the hall. 

Some students performed the Dragon Dance for Prof. Zhang 

and Ms Li, and Prof. Zhang played a Taiji sword 

accompanying them. After that Prof. Zhang taught the kids 

Taiji and Chinese Kungfu. With the punches of Changquan, the 

kids roared loudly. 

 

The half-day activities consisted of culture and motion. After 

Taiji and Chinese Kungfu, the kids went back to the classroom 
to learn to play Chinese chess, making red lanterns, using 

chopsticks, writing Chinese characters and speaking Chinese. 

At the end, all the students took a group photo with Chinese 

elements in hand, such as Chinese national flags, Chinese 

knots, Chinese newspaper, Chinese handkerchiefs, panda dolls 

and the Spring Couplets. 

 

After the activities, all the young people said “thank you” 

three times in Welsh and gave Welsh Daffodils to Prof. Zhang 

and Ms Li.  

 

A week later, Prof. Zhang and Ms Li received several 
letter of thanks letters from the young people . There were 

Chinese characters “谢谢您” （thank you）written by the 

kids, some signatures and a painting of a little kid with a 

Chinese national flag on the cover of the letters. The contents 

of the letters were moving, mentioning all the Prof. Zhang’s 

and Ms Li’s activities, and ‘hoped they would come again’:  

 

“Thank you for coming to show us about Chinese New 

Year and the year of the snake. I have a great time! Love from 

Reran” 

“Thank you for teaching us Taiji. Thank you for coming. 

We had a lovely time. My favorite part of the day was 

watching you with the sword. Thank you for teaching us 
Chinese numbers. Please come again. Love from Callum” 

“Thank you for teaching me how to play Chinese chess. 

Thank you for teaching us Taiji. I loved yesterday. I liked the 

book made out of bamboo. I liked the decorations. Thank you 

for the presents. I liked the paper cutting. I liked you helping us 

use chopsticks. I liked us showing you our Dragon Dancing. 

Love from Leah” 

“Thank you for teaching us Taiji and Chinese chess and 

teaching us about pandas. Thank you for the presents. I enjoyed 

it. Thank you for teaching us paper cutting and teaching us 

where Beijing is. Thank you for coming. Love from Hannah” 
 

Great thanks to Natalie. The activities would not have been so 

successful without her organization and help. 

 
 

 

A short piece of the letter from David to Dr. Wu, Director 

of International Department 

 

“PS Natalie has shown me some letters that her pupils 

have written to Liying. She is forwarding them by post to 

Bangor today. They are really lovely letters and show how 

much the visit by Liying was valued by the kids.” 

 

During the Spring Festival in china juniors will greet 

seniors, while seniors will give juniors some gift money as 

a wish for their safety in the coming year.  

Prof. Zhang is giving red packets to the kids who have 

paid New Year’s calls to her.  

The students opened the red packets and saw the Chinese 

money, and Prof. Zhang taught the students to distinguish 

the Chinese money. 

 

Natalie and Prof. Zhang teaching the kids the different 

gestures of paying New Year’s call by men and women. 
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1, Prof. Zhang asking where China is? A student raised his hand 

actively and pointed out the position of China on the map correctly.  

 

2,Teaching the student how to use chopsticks.                

 

3,Teaching the student how to make a lantern. 

 

4,Prof. Zhang asked, “Which animal can only be found in China? ” 

“Panda!” The student s answered quickly and correctly. Ms Li with 

a panda in hand had just arrived in UK for 3 days from China. 
Although still suffering from the jet lag, she was conscientiously 

teaching the kids with full spirit. Prof. Zhang then asked, “How tiny 

is a new-born panda?” All the kids gesticulated and were shocked 

when they saw the real tiny new-born panda in the picture. 

 

5, Ms Li teaching the kids how to play Chinese chess.Christoffer, 

the boy on the left side of Ms Li, was said by the teacher that it was 

hard for him to concentrate for more than 2 minutes, but he had 

concentrated on the activities the whole morning that day. 

 

6, “Which opera is most famous in China?” The last question was 
quite difficult for such little kids, so Prof. Zhang gave them a hint 

saying that the most famous opera in China was related with the 

city of 2008 Olympic Games. A kid guessed “Peking Opera” and 

got the biggest prize of a 3D 2013 calendar. 

 

7, Some student s performing Dragon Dance for Prof. Zhang and 

Ms Li, and Prof. Zhang playing Taiji sword to accompany them. 
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1, Teaching Taiji. 

 

2,Teaching Chinese Kungfu. 

 

3,Students loved to take photos with pandas best.Ms Li, Prof. 

Zhang, Natalie and the students. 

 

4,Students were very interested in Chinese. They learned 

quickly and pronounced well. 

 
5, After the activities, all the Students said “thank you” three 

times in Welsh. Some students came around Prof. Zhang and 

hugged her for a long time, which almost brought Prof. Zhang 

to tears. 

 

6,A week later, Prof. Zhang and Ms Li received the thanks 

letters from the kids. There were Chinese characters “谢谢您” 

（thank you）written by the students, some signatures and a 

painting of a little student with a Chinese national flag on the 

cover of the letters. 

The contents of the letters were moving. The kids mentioned 

all the activities Prof. Zhang and Ms Li had done, and hoped 

they would come again. 
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Careers Day activity 

New Year’s 

Eve activities 

at Confucius 

Institute, 

Bangor 

University 

By Liying Zhang  

and Yan Li 

February 9th was the Chinese New Year’s Eve, and a series of 

activities were organized by Confucius Institute at Bangor 

University on that day.  
 

On the afternoon of February 9th, Confucius Institute and ESF 

FUNDED PROJECT held a Careers Day activity in 

cooperation. At first, participants began to know each other 

through Ms Anne Maund’s “Ice breaker” activity. Following 

that Dr. Haider Ramadhan and Mr. Stephen Maund talked 

about life planning and job selection. Then Ms Anne Maund let 

everyone play a role in the Career path workshop to get the 

interview experience. Prof. Liying Zhang also played the role 

of the interviewer. 

 

In the film screening room of Confucius Institute, Chinese 
Spring Festival Gala live webcast was going on at the same 

 

time. Chinese friends felt the warmth at home, while foreign 

friends got an understanding of how Chinese people celebrate 

the Chinese Spring Festival. 
 

There was also an activity of making dumplings in the 

Confucius Institute’s kitchen. The first step of making 

dumplings was to make the stuffing. Several foreign students 

studying Chinese learned how to chop the stuffing, how to 

make dumplings and how to boil dumplings. Dr. Wei Shi, 

Director of Confucius Institute, Professor Liying Zhang, Co-

Director of the Institute, and Ms Yan Li, Chinese teacher from 

Confucius Institute kept questioning the students about 

dumplings in the process of making them, and students with the 

correct answers got a prize of Chinese paper-cut calendar 

provided by Confucius Institute Headquarter. 
 

Ice breaker activity organized by Ms Anne Maund 

 

From left to right: Ms Anne Maund, Mr. Stephen Maund, Ms 

Beata, Prof. Liying Zhang, Dr. Haider Ramadhan and his wife. 

 

Dr. Haider Ramadhan was delivering a speech. 
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The Careers 

Day activity 

ended in the 

New Year 
atmosphere, 

followed by 

making 

dumplings and 

eating 

dumplings. 

 

1,Chinese Spring Festival Gala live webcast 

was going on at the same time.  

 

2, Making dumplings together. 

 

3, Questioning while making dumplings. 
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Students with the 

correct answers 

got a prize of 

Chinese paper-cut 

calendar provided 

by Confucius 

Institute 

Headquarters. 

 

 

Lion dance by Mr. Andrew Lui’s  team on 14th  February 2013. 

 

http://www.bangor.ac.uk/confucius-institute

